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To:

NADE Board of Directors

From:

Betsy Slease

Date:

July 30, 2015


Subject:
Mid-Atlantic Regional Director Year-End Report
The second half of 2015 saw less membership growth in the Mid-Atlantic Region.  Our membership increased 7% from February to July 2015.  I have been in contact regularly with all of the chapters.  This contact included monthly membership information, passing on of information from the NADE Board, and assisting Chapter Presidents in incorporating their chapter within their respective state.  

Virginia, and GLADE have incorporated within their respective state.  DC and Delaware have attempted incorporation but have had difficulty with the required paperwork.  They are still attempting incorporation.  DC and GLADE have Federal EIN’s.  Maryland filed for incorporation and the papers are still being processed.  West Virginia is currently working with their bank to become incorporated.  Virginia and Maryland are in the process of obtaining a Federal EIN.   

The Mid-Atlantic Region held many activities for National Disability Professionals Week.  Capital Area Disability Examiners (CADE) held a food and clothing drive, breakfast, ice cream social, and two lunch and learn’s.  The first Lunch & Learn was on Childhood Listings and Impairments.  The second Lunch & Learn was on MRFC/PRTF completion.  Both were delivered by state agency consultants.  CADE tapped into QA for their “Hump Day Snacks”.  Snacks were available, as was help from QA on difficult case issues or questions.  These activities were all well received!  The Clarksburg, West Virginia Chapter held many activities for NDPW, including an ice cream social, scavenger hunt, breakfast treats, candy, bubbles, and mini foam fingers.  The Maryland Chapter had planned many events for NDPW, however their building suffered extreme water damage from a thunderstorm and they were relocated.  Despite the setback, they still held two activities for NDPW:  A workshop on home insurance from Maryland Insurance and Zumba class.  Attendees found the flood insurance discussion very relevant and they danced the afternoon away learning different salsa moves and listening to vibrant music.  
The Virginia Chapter held a blood drive through VA Blood Services in May and held a pet food drive for the SPCA in July.  

The Clarksburg, West Virginia chapter was again very active.  They held events every month.  In February, they made Valentine’s for local nursing homes, held a bake sale, collected food for the food bank, and held a office drawing for candy and a lottery ticket.  For St. Patty’s day, they had nachos & cheeses.  An Easter egg hunt in April included prizes such as gift cards, free “jeans” days, free water, and a free NADE Membership.  In May, they provided treats for a mandatory training session.  They are currently collecting school supplies for a local charity and are planning their end of the summer party.  

The Maryland Chapter celebrated Black History month, along with all ethnicities in February, by hosting an Ethnic Luncheon.  They received food donations from many different cultures around the world.  Monies raised went to Heifer International- benefitting a community in need.  Maryland put a lot of effort into planning for NDPW, but were unable to hold all events due to the flood.  The events they did hold were successful.

The Government Liaison Association of Disability Employees (GLADE) was inactive, but did complete the incorporation process.  The Delaware Chapter did not provide a report of their activities from February through August.  
I have enjoyed working with the Chapter Presidents and the NADE Board over the past 6 months and look forward to continuing my term in the next year.  

Respectfully Submitted,

Betsy Slease

Mid-Atlantic Regional Director

